Editors: Barb VanBoxtel — (920)676-9810 or email bvoneida3@gmail.com
Ann Wender - (715)757-2575 e-mail annhummingbird@gmail.com

Issue #122

CALENDAR OF EVENTS...

Town Board Meetings are held on the second
Tuesday of each month. All meetings are held in
the Silver Cliff Town Hall at 7:00 PM.

Garbage Pickup is every Wednesday until
December 1%, It will then be picked up on the first,
third and fith Wednesday until April when it goes
back to every week.

Recycling is the first and third Sunday of each
month from 10:00 AM to 2:00 PM and on the
second and fourth Wednesday of each month from
10:00 AM to 1:00 PM.

For questions on the above items or any other town
business, contact your town supervisor. If you own
property WEST of the Peshtigo River, call Deanna
Farley at 715-757-3922 or EAST of the Peshtigo
River call Jay Van Frachen at 920-609-2723. For
other questions or concemns, feel free to call the
Town Chairman, Bruce Weber, at 920-461-9938.

Questions or concerns for the Constable, call
Sabin Rosenbaum at 715-927-3132.

OTHER DATES TO REMEMBER...

The American Legion and Legion Auxiliary meet at
the Town Hall on the first Saturday of each month
at 10:00 AM

THE FIRE AND RESCUE AUXILIARY meet on the
second Monday of each month at the Town Hall at
9:00 AM starting in April. All women in the area are
encouraged to attend.

November 2024

The Comprehensive Planning Commission
meets at the Town Hall on the second and fourth
Monday of each month at 6:00 PM.

The Fire Department meets on the first and third
Tuesday of each month at 6:00 PM in the Fire and
Rescue Building.

Town Clerk

Amy Vannieuwenhoven
Town of Silver Cliff
N11929 County |

Silver Cliff WI 54104
715-757-3163

clerk@silvercliffwi.com

Jane Meissner
715-245-1708
nebuildinginspector@gmail.com

GET WELL WISHES...
Get well wishes are extended to ......

SINCERE SYMPATHY
Sincere sympathy extended to the families of ...

Again, we apologize if we missed anyone.
Sometimes people let us know of those who are not
feeling well or who passed away. If you know of
someone that we should be thinking about, please
let us know and we will add them to the list. Thank
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AMERICAN LEGION POST/UNIT 66 NOVEMBER
2024 NEWSLETTER

It has been a busy summer for the American
Legion Post/Unit 66 of Athelstane/Silver Cliff. The
two organizations continue to meet together each
month either at the Silver Cliff Town Hall or the
Silver Cliff Memorial Park. This is working well as
the many of our activities are shared events.

On Sept 7th we held our last outside meeting of the
year at the Silver Cliff Memorial Park. Post 66 had

a Flag Disposal Ceremony at the end of the
meeting. As always there were several flags to be
disposed of. This is the proper way to dispose of
your flags that are no longer serviceable and need
to be replaced with a new flag. The American
Legion Post 66 has a light blue “Mail Box” used for
collecting old flags. It is located outside close to the
front door of the Silver Cliff Town Hall. Please feel
free to put your unusable flags that need to be
disposed of in the “Mail B
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The Annual 2024 Chili Fest was held on September
28™ and was our last big outside event for 2024. It
was well attended by the local community as well
as 320 Duro Sport Riders. We had twenty-seven
Nescoe’s of different soups and Chili’s this year.
There was a wide variety to choose from. The
soups ranged from Mom’s Chicken Dumpling Soup
to RAGING HOT Chilit Everything was gone by the
end of the day. We had baked goods, pies and ice
cream for sale for all in attendance. All proceeds of
the Chili Fest are used for scholarships for local
students.

The Annual Soup Contest had seventeen entries
this year. They also had a successful afternoon
with the majority of the soups gone by the end of
the day. The contest draws more interest each
year. There are a lot of people who enjoy cooking
up their favorite recipes each year in the hopes of
winning that prized trophy! There are six trophies
awarded each year: three for the People’s Choice
and three for the Judges Choice. Congratulations
to all of them and thank you to all who participated!

This is the list of the winning entries:

Peoples Choice:

1 st Place - Shrimp Corn Chowder — Scott Lotter
2 nd Place - Jalapeno Popper — Nathan Kirst

3 rd Place - Spicey Chili — Tom Bacon

Judge’s Choice:

1 st Place - Jalapeno Popper — Nathan Kirst
2 nd Place - Venison Barley — Suzie Miller
3 rd Place - Tomato Basil — Kris Wszelaki

At our October meeting, we critiqued what worked
well for the Chili Fest and what needed improving.
All of the comments were written down to take into
consideration for 2025. Some of the suggestions
pertain to both Memorial Day and the Chili Fest.
One suggestion was to have parking lot attendants
to maintain consistent parking in the area. The size
of the parking lot has increased since the tornado
took down many of the trees in the area. Not
everyone is familiar with the new boundaries now.

At the November 2nd meeting we had a Veterans
Day Celebration to honor all of our local Veterans.
This is an annual event that the American Legion
Auxiliary hosts each year. It is a full meal including



chicken, mashed potatoes, gravy and all of the
fixings that go with it. It was a great meal and all
enjoyed the momning.

On November 11", all Post/Unit 66 members are
invited to the Veterans Day Program at the
Wausaukee High School. It starts at 9:45 but the
doors will be open at 9:00AM for us to be seated. It
is usually a great program and our Post 66
Members are seated on the stage as their guests of
honor.

On Thursday, November 21¢, Unit 66 will be
having their Annual Deer Hunters Bake Sale at
Firelane Bar. All members are asked to bring their
baked goods or other items to be sold to Firelane
by Noon on the 21st to have them marked and
readied for the bake sale at 2:00PM. All proceeds
from the Deer Hunters Bake Sale are used to
purchase gifts for the “Christmas in July” program
for the residents at the Oscar G. Johnson Veterans
Facility in Iron Mountain.

On Sunday, December 1#, the Post & Unit 66 will
be having the Annual Christmas Dinner to be held
at Rene’s Dining Room. We will be gathering at
4:00 PM for refreshments with dinner beginning at
5:00 PM. As we have done in the past, we are
asking everyone to bring an item for the local food
pantry. Each member will be receiving an invitation
by mail with all of the specifics of the event.

FIELD TRIP is in the planned for November of
2025!! The date has not been set but will be in the
next few months.

The Ninth District of Wisconsin is arranging a trip to
the War Memorial Center in Milwaukee. The plan

is to have tour buses have a pick-up area here in
Marinette County. We would join others in
Outagamie County and continue from there to
Milwaukee. There will be an additional stop at a yet
to be determined at nearby attraction as well. If you
are interested in participating in this bus ride,
contact Dee Farley. More information will be
coming in the next few months.

SLIVER CLIFF FIRE & RESCUE

The September meeting was held at the Silver Cliff
Community Center located at 13393 County Hwy C
in Silver CIiff (across from Jungle Jims) on Monday,
September 9%, at 9:00 a.m. This year we Honor our

Grand Marshal, Ann Wender, for her years of
dedication to the Silver Cliff Community through
EMS and her valued work with the Veterans, an
amazing person doing amazing work!

We also did an in-depth review of all that worked
and didn’t work for this year’s Picnic and Parade. A
lot of great ideas for changing the picnic up for next
year were presented. It was agreed that they would
be revisited next spring.

October meeting was held at the Rustic for a
change of pace. There was a discussion regarding
the work that was done to clean up the Silver Cliff
Memorial Park prior to ALL the events that were
held there this year and how our disbursement of
funds to assist in paying for that clean up should be
considered, which we all agreed to.

An audit will be conducted on October 21st at Ann
Wenders house due to time constraints.

October meeting is also when membership dues
are to be paid. Discussion about the upcoming
Annual November Luncheon which will be held at
the Silver Cliff Community Center at 9:00 a.m. The
public is always invited to attend and join in our fun!

November Luncheon/Meeting will be held on

‘November 11th at 9:00 a.m. at the Silver Cliff

Community Center. Everyone will be bringing a
dish to pass.

Deer Hunter's Bake Sale will be held at Jungle
Jim's on Friday, November 22™. Food drop off
begins at 8:00 am. The sale will be open to the
public at 9:00 a.m.

December is our Annual Children’s Christmas
Party. This year the Christmas Party will be held at
the Silver Cliff Community Center (across from
Jungle’s) which we will host on December 7th
beginning at 11:00 a.m. for children from Siiver Cliff
and Athelstane ages 0-10.

We will be serving a light lunch, games, presents
with Santa and Mrs. Claus.

January, February and March we will be gathering
to keep up to date with the events in Silver Cliff.
Members please keep your eyes open for the
email. If anyone from the public would like to
attend, please let one of our members or officers
know.



Our next official meeting will be on April 14th at the
Silver Cliff Community Center at 9:00 a.m.

Silver CIiff Fire & Rescue are always welcoming
new members and dues are only $10 per year. If
you are new to the community and would like to
participate in supporting the events our community
hosts, please contact any of our members or
officers.

Lisa Weinrich — President — 920-980-9292

Lynn Robinson - Vice President — 920-284-3071
Dee Farley — Secretary — 920-810-2664

Ann Wender — Treasurer &; Newsletter Co-Editor —~
715-923-1353

Barb VanBoxtel — Newsletter Co-Editor — 920-676-
2259

Members: Sherry Gilbert, Theresa Habeck, Dawn
Moore, Crystal Peterson, Gwen Schmidt, Vicky
Schulke, Chrissie Frey-Wagner, and Annita Weber

CHRISTMAS IS JUST AROUND THE CORNER

The Silver Cliff Fire and Rescue Auxiliary witl be
having their annual Children’s Christmas Party
on Saturday, December 7'", at the Community
Center starting at 11:00.

All children, from Silver Cliff and Atlestane, 0 to
10, are invited to attend. Santa and Mrs. Claus
will be handing out Christmas gifts to the
children when they are finished with their lunch.

If anyone knows of a new family or family’s who
moved into the area this year please contact
Barb Van Boxtel by November 16th. My phone
number is 920-676-9810. .

SILVER CLIFF RESCUE SQUAD

The winners of the monthly drawings are listed
below. Each #1 name won $50 and each #2 or #3
name won $25.

Congratulations to all the winners. We would like to
thank those people who support this drawing.

August 1 — Craig Schmidt of Appleton
2 — Steve Wender of Silver Cliff
3 -~ Mike Jose of Athelstane

September 1 — Dan Sisler of Silver Cliff
2 - Ron Jagla of New Holstein
3 - Tina Barnes of Athelstane

October 1 — Leo Bialkowski of Wausaukee
2 — Lee Mattern of Wabeno
3 — Tina Barnes of Athelstane

The monthly drawing tickets “went like hotcakes”
and we appreciate your support. Good Luck
ticket holders.

Siiver Cliff Rescue needs EMTs, EMRs and
Drivers. If you work or play during the day, help
us out on nights or weekends! Please call 715-757-
2575 soon, even if it’s just for more information.

SCRS would like to welcome a new EMT to our
squad, Jim Bougie. We are happy to have

Don Schmidt join our ranks as a new driver and to
welcome back Brian Schmidt. Thank you

all.

Driver Steve Wender is facing surgery next month
and we wish him a speedy recuperation
and successful recovery.




of the newsletter at one of the businesses and
would like a copy in the mail, please call or send us
your address. We will be glad to add you to our
mailing list. There is no cost, but donations are
always would like to get a copy of the newsletter
by mail please contact Ann or Barb.

WE ARE NOW OFFERING OUR NEWSLETTER

THRU YOUR EMAILI! PLEASE SEND YOUR

EMAIL TO BARB: bvoneida3@gmail.com

You can pick up a copy of the newsletter at one of
our businesses: Jungle Jim's, Rustic Inn, Todd and
Barbs Rapid Resort, Red Pine BP

A NOTE FROM YOUR EDITORS....

If you gas station.

If you have picked up a copy welcomed

THE NEXT THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL GO
Out November 2024

DUES FOR THE ADS ARE DUE IN JANUARY.
THEY WILL STAY AT $30.00 FOR THE YEAR,

MAKE YOUR CHECKS OUT TO:
BARBARA VAN BOXTEL

THE BANK WILL NOT CASH ANY CHECKS IF
THEY ARE MADE OUT TO THE SILVER CLIFF
NEWSLETTER. THANK YOU!!

IF YOU ARE GETTING TWO COPIES OF THE
NEWSLETTER IN THE MAIL, PLEASE LET US
KNOW.

HAVE A GREAT THANKSGIVING AND A VERY
MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM BARB & ANN.



The Silver Cliff Fire and Rescue Auxiliary would like to “Thank” all the
wonderful folks who were a part of our 47" Annual Picnic and Parade.

The town of Silver Cliff is very fortunate to have such AMAZING support that
encompasses not only our small community but surrounding communities as well.
Beginning with the generous donations from area businesses and area artisans who
pride themselves on supporting our volunteer organizations and assisting us in
meeting our monetary goals, these donations are offered to the public at these
events as raffles. The profits that are generated by these raffles are returned to the
community in multiple ways including scholarships for our local youth. Thank you
to ALL the Businesses that have supported us and all we do!

We are fortunate to have an amazing network of volunteers, new and well-
established, that are willing to go the extra mile to ensure customer service at our
events. Our volunteers are also very knowledgeable about many facets of our
events, they keep their eyes and ears open so when we do a post event evaluation,
we are able to hone in on what would best help improve our event’s success. Not to
mention the delicious baking volunteers out there that donate to these events,
which explains why the baked goods are usually the first to sell out! Without our
volunteers none of these events would be possible, volunteers ensure our success in
serving our community. Thank you to All the Volunteers that sustain our
organizations with their unwavering dedication.

Lastly, we would like to thank our greatest supporter, the event Participants! We
appreciate each and every event goer who is happy to come to these fun filled
events full of great raffles, great food, great novelties, and great people! If it was
not for the public participants and their unwavering support none of this would be
possible. Thank you so much EVERYONE!



Everyone is invited to the
4 annual

Silver Cliff Christmas Concert

Saturday, Dec. 28
2pm at the Community Center
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Celebrate the birth of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!

May God bless us all with a merry Christmas and a happy and healthy 2025.
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July 9, 2024 Silver Cliff Town Board Meeting Minutes

. Call to order and Pledge of Allegiance — Meeting was called to order by

at 7 and the pledge of allegiance was recited.

Roll call and verification of proper public notice. - Those present were Bruce
Weber, Dee Farley, Jay Van Fracken, and 17 citizens.

Motion to Approve the Agenda — Motion was made by Dee and second by
Jay, motion carried.

Consider for approval or other action:

4.

5.

Approval of the meeting minutes for the June 10* Special Town Board meeting &
the June 11th, 2024, Town Board Meeting.
a. A motion to approve June 11t special meeting was made by Dee
and second by Jay, motion carried.

b. A motion to approve June 11* regular town board meeting was

made by Dee and second by Jay, motion carried.

Discussion and possible action to revise the SC Community Center rental
agreement (form 00113).

a. Discussion and action: approved at prior board meeting,
concerns with needing to include name, type and date of events, address,
resident total deposit received and add the changes. Motion to accept the
changes that were made by Dee second by Jay, motion carried.

Discussion and possible action to approve the transfer of state approved CDBG
funds within 3 days of receipt to Laona State Bank CDBG checking account to
Laona State Bank town checking and issue a cashier’s check to Bayland
Buildings as payment of services for the emergency services building. (This per
CDBG compliance requirements)

a. Discussion/ motion: Bruce talked about how the account that we
set up per instructions. Now we had to transfer the money out of the
account into the town account and then send it to the vendor and not sure
how we will do it in our books. They issued a cashier’s check out of the
CBDG account to the vendor so the money was out of the account right
away. Cashier’s check may take care of this situation instead of jumping
from one account to the next.

Discussion and possible action to reschedule the date or move the meeting
location of the August 13™ town board meeting, due to the town hall being used
for the Wisconsin Primary Election.

a. Discussion/ action: Election same day as the election, options
change date of meeting or move the meeting. It was decided changing the
day to August 12t due to elections was the best solution. Also, mentioned
that reviewing the ballots prior to voting would be prudent because the
ballot is confusing and questions can be addressed ahead of time.
Discussion and possible action to adopt a record retention ordinance for security
cameras until clarified.

a. Discussion/ motion: There was a presentation by WTA Jake and
we asked about the length of time we need to keep video/ surveillance
found in WMRS pg. 46 so, where we have security cameras those



recordings need to be saved for 4 months. Also, should be done for board
of review, right now you cannot release them before 120 days. We will
review how the cameras work and if they loop. You could also use a server
but it would be an added expense. Because it is a public record, we need to
see how to preserve the recordings.

Discussion and possible action to revisit the town of Silver Cliff Employee
Handbook and employment policies. Specific to vacation carry over. It has been
allowed to carry over vacation without any limit. But according to our handbook
we need to revisit the policy for no more than a two-week amount and very few
reasons for us to carry over more than two weeks. Sick day policy and it says
that they can accumulate up to 600 days to carry over. 1 sick day per month.
Page numbers are off also, scheduling a meeting to address the issues and the
last time it was reviewed was in 2013, this meeting will be open to the public.

10. Adoption of revised ATV ordinance 081022.1 with 070924.2

11.

a. Sabin presented information stating we would open our roads 24/7
and we did add a reckless clause so that anything the driver did that was
not responsible behavior liability would fall on the driver on page 3. No
strobe light, one red light one break light, etc. that were in the clause. Land
owners who agree to have trails on their land they are liable. Signed by
Dee, Jay, 081022-1 ordinance number by the county will be adopted. A
motion was made by Dee and second by Jay motion carried.

b. Any amendments: We need to post it in the paper. The town is
responsible for this signage so, we will need to change or remove our old
information and times for riding.

Discussion and possible action regarding possible progress with assessor ads

a. Discussion? Our progress is 0 and we ran it for 3 weeks, no one
wants to take this position on right now. We do not have one at this point
and all the large assessment companies an Mersau will be here and we will
talk to him about this situation. We have permits and revenue but need to
get them on the tax roll, no other progress.

12. Discussion and possible action regarding the shop foreman resumes and

scheduling of interviews

a. Discussion? 3 weeks ran in paper, 5 resumes were very good and
very qualified folks, we did send out applications to all of them and we
hope to get those apps back. We plan on having the interviews over the
next few weeks

13.Reports / Updates presented:

a. Treasurer's report —
1. Checking:21269.26
2. Money Market:52899.44
3. State CD: 100693.92
4. Tax Account:128592.97
5. Interest: 8410.24
6. Any CD’s opened and for what:
7. CBDG



. Clerk’s report — There will be a public testing for the August Elections is going
to be August 5™ at 6pm
. Chair report

1. Gravel crushing is complete and now full again, that was about
47K in gravel and filled up with coal mix

2. Hosted the WTA meeting the state is working on increasing the
shared revenue and tied to the state sales tax for mulitiple programs talk
to Bruce about which ones, EV fund, excise tax, town can now opt out of
county zoning if they choose to. $150M agricultural road agendas that
they won. Broadband improvements and town will have some here, EMR
certification. EMS information. Preventing unfounded mandates

3.Presented checks for fire ride 27277.00 to fd

4.Sent letter to Tammy Baldwin and Governor Evers for Fire Rescue
Auxiliary parade/ picnic on August 10th.

5.Sept golf out for the Fire Department
. Cemetery Committee

1. Sold another plot

The folks who are mowing the grass and none of the guys are weed
whacking. Sexton is not supposed to weed whack and it was noted that
there are folks who leave stuff but nothing permanent. Grass cutting
needs to be addressed
. Planning Commission

1. Schedule to meet with property owner on F, recommended that the
owner divide it up for development
Road Committee-Roadwork

1. We got a couple trucks up that had where down but they are up

and running

2. A couple calis for bad roads so we will be fixing them.
. Constable

1. Fire number ask county about getting
Sabin will talk to Cory about the live trap for dogs

. Recycling/garbage

1. Need to get garbage and recycling emptied and most of them are
full-full! Trash on the ground after dumping the dumpster. Garbage
dumpsters are overflowing. Bruce is going to call JNS, they moved the
red dumpster and moved it behind a building on the grounds.
Supervisor Reports - Discussions

1. Dee- Picnic and dunk tank Sheriff Mueller has committed to doing and
Representative Mursau is thinking about it.
Road washouts
Fire numbers assignments
People who cut trees and fell on private property
Yard waste goes to MarOco
Brush pile is a topic of the recycling meeting
DNR might come to look at recycling center and what we need
Supervisor Jay brought up the pot holes on tower

ONOGRWN



j. Fire Department
1.57634.85 83726.82 balance are reflective of recent banquet about
1. 28K in debt for the banquet
2. 2 calls, recurring CO and smoke detectors and they were told we would
help to put them in good places and get some new ones
3. Vehicle accident on old jay about 3 weeks ago
4. Pump testing was done a while ago
k. Rescue Squad
1. 9 calls in 9 days somewhere double calls
2. Ann was happy with the response and interaction with the fire
dept at the accident
l. Parks Committee
1. Appropriation is moving forward
m. Park Restoration Committee
1. Waiting for grants
n. Grant Writing Committee
1. 4-5 grants moving forward including a Tmobile
o. Marinette County Supervisor, Chris Norton
Forestry admin is doing more 280K acres
Asked about gypsy moths, emerald ash boar and how it is spreading
Finance audit report — all good, better shape than most counties
Correction officers we are down by 7 we only have 5, they want to putin
license plate recorders at the boarders for 15K but will cost us 3K a
year, meeting at the end of the month
5. Does not know when they will be working on our roads, County C

hoONS

Approval of vouchers and payment of the bills Dee and second by Jay

Vouchers & Payment of Bills Check #9773 to Check #__ 9813

ADDITIONAL ITEMS:

We have an old side mower that is not a working mower but someone offered us
$400 for it, do we want to send out for a bid, or scrap metal or sell for $400?
Supervisor Jay will investigate signage for the Community Center and get some
quotes.

Supervisor Dee park restoration meeting should take place before the next
meeting

Huge pothole on Limberg Ln that just got very bad

Garbage increases so that may be why we are having more garbage

State referendums, federal money that comes into the state 1.8B being sat on by
Governor Evers because he is the only one who can distribute the money

We have only 2 part time folks working for us currently so mowing and other
repairs will be done as quickly and efficiently as we can

Fire Chief Al - we lost the snowmobile trail that goes behind the TH and he is
working with the state, he is asking that we allow the snowmobile trails to run on
town property then private property and then state property... The property owner
behind the rustic of 100 plus acres is being given to the conservancy
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